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Testimony on Bill H1728, “Transgender Rights & Hate Crimes” Bill 

 
 
TO: Joint Committee on the Judiciary 
 Massachusetts Legislature 
 
July 14, 2009 
 
Dear Committee Member, 
 
On July 14 I testified before your committee regarding H1728, the most radical bill of its 
kind in America. It has a large number of disturbing aspects.  
 
For example, this bill states: 
 

"Whoever makes any distinction, discrimination or restriction on account of . . . 
gender identity or expression . . . relative to the admission of any person to, or 
his treatment in any place of public accommodation, resort or amusement . . . or 
whoever aids or incites such distinction, discrimination or restriction, shall be 
punished by a fine of not more than twenty-five hundred dollars or by 
imprisonment for not more than one year, or both, and shall be liable to any 
person aggrieved thereby for such damages . . ." 

 
This means that making a “distinction” – including a complaint – of public 
“transgender” behavior can lead to a $2500.00 fine and a year in jail.   
 
 
You should also be aware of what’s already happening in Massachusetts. 
 
Please note the following attachments of actual photos of recent events in Massachusetts, 
which could trigger punishment against critics who speak out about them: 
 

1. “Transgender” women who have had their breasts amputated or mutilated to 
“become” men marching shirtless down the streets of Northampton to celebrate 
their “masculinity”. 

 
2. Photos of: (a) Men dressed as women marching down street; (b) A woman with a 

beard (member of tax supported GLBT Youth Commission!) speaking at youth 
event; (c) A “drag queen” (man dressed as woman), speaking at state-supported 
youth event. 

 
3. At “transgender prom” at Boston City Hall – this is where the “transgender” 

movement is taking our kids. It was run by a member of the tax-supported GLBT 
Youth Commission. 

 



 
 
Also I’ve enclosed, for you to read: 
 

4. Boston Globe interview with Dr. Norman Spack of Boston Children’s Hospital, 
who gives pre-pubescent children drugs to block puberty so they can have 
operations to mutilate their bodies to “become” the opposite sex. 

 
5. “Gender Identity Disorder” from the mental health profession's fourth edition of 

its Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders (DSM IV). Please read 
the truth, as opposed to the nonsense you’re been told by the homosexual lobby. 
These people need real help, not state-enforced affirmation of their self-
destructive behavior.  

 
This is just a small part of what this bill will inflict on Massachusetts. (For example, do 
we want elementary school teachers dressing in drag?)  There’s a lot more than this. 
Please feel free to contact me by mail or at 781-890-6001 to discuss this further. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brian Camenker 
President 


